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1. TayLane is now a mis-nomer as the road is in fact not a lane but a main distributor road which provides significant social and economic service to the Newcastle / Rathcoole and Saggart areas of the County and is crucial to the future development and continued growth of these areas. 

2. Its junction with the Naas Road (N7) is by way of a T junction at the western end of the off-ramp servicing Rathcoole and College Road.  This junction was designed some years ago but is now inadequate for the volumes and speed of vehicles exiting the Naas Road at this point and has been the scene of frequent traffic accidents. 

3. The junction endangers public safety by reason of traffic hazard and needs to be redesigned to provide for an easy-flow of traffic on a new deceleration lane inside the current deceleration lane on the N7, as is the standard method of providing for traffic exiting an un-signalled junction on a dual carriageway/motorway. 

4. Though several requests have been made to the NRA, the Council is informed that no funds are available for this improvement and the view has been expressed that the junction should be closed. 

5. An outline design has been prepared by the Council illustrating how this easy-flow exit from the N7 could be provided onto TayLane and is available at this meeting. 

6. To give effect to this proposal it would be necessary to acquire additional land and failing agreement, possibly by compulsory purchase order. 

7. However, before undertaking these procedures it would be necessary to vary the County Development Plan to insert an objective to provide for a easy-flow exit from N7 at this point. 

8. It is proposed to initiate these procedures forthwith.  Contemporaneously, various sources of funding will be explored. 
9. Pending the successful completion of the new junction, it is necessary that the existing junction be temporarily closed in the interest of public safety. 
